

Councillor Paul Wray Chair of the Regeneration and Housing Overview and Scrutiny Panel c/o Scrutiny Office Contact: Mayor Ros Jones

Tel: 01302 862225

E-Mail: ros.jones@doncaster.gov.uk

Website: www.doncaster.gov.uk

Date: 2<sup>nd</sup> January 2018

Dear Paul

## **Urban Centre Masterplan**

Thank you for your letter of the 30<sup>th</sup> November 2017 regarding the above, and I am pleased that the Regeneration and Housing Overview and Scrutiny Panel found the presentation on the Urban Centre Masterplan useful.

I note the Panel's recommendations and can confirm that I support them all and would comment as follows.

I am committed to ensuring that we promote Doncaster, and that we continue to take opportunities to market the borough to investors and visitors, and also importantly, to our residents. I will ensure that Members receive a regular update of business information that will help them assist in giving positive publicity and being an Ambassador for Doncaster.

I am pleased to hear that the Panel recognises the positive progress that is being made in the town centre and also supports this work going forward.

Please pass on my thanks to the Panel for their recommendations and comments on the Urban Centre Masterplan, which have proved very valuable.

Kind regards.

Yours sincerely

Ros

Ros Jones Mayor of Doncaster

Civic Office
Waterdale, Doncaster, South Yorkshire, DN1 3BU